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B3 Meets the 1
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 Saturday of each month 
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Center, 1650 Obetz Avenue, Obetz, OH 43207 
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Items of interest in the month of June: 
1 – Soviet “Iron Curtain” Isolates West Berlin, 1952 
4 – Battle of Midway begins, 1942 
5 – Marshall Plan created for European Recovery, 1947 
6 – “D” Day landings begin on French Coast by Allied Troops 
14 - U S Army established in 1775 
18 - In Memory Day 
19 – Father’s Day 
19 – Rose Remembrance Day at Viet Nam Veteran’s Memoria Wall, Washington DC 
21 – First day of Summer 
25 – U S Army General D. Eisenhower takes command of U S Troops in Europe, 1942 
25 – North Korea Invades South Korea, 1950  
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Our friend, Gladys Carter. 
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Margaret Moore 

Chapter Director 
The following article is from Bruce and Barb Beeman, GWRRA Deputy 
Directors, Regions B, E, L from the GWRRA Officers May 2017 Insight 
Newsletter. 

Where Do You Think Our Chapter Directors Come From? 
f you said from our GWRRA Chapter Members, you are right.  I’m 
sure you all are aware they are all volunteers.  They, like us, come from all walks of life 
– factory workers, homemakers, clerks, managers, office workers, and the list goes on 

and on, but we all have one thing in common – we all love to ride motorcycles. 

 
They, like us, joined GWRRA for one of many reasons, which we all did.  I would be 
willing to bet none of them joined because they wanted to be a Chapter Director.  No, it 
would be a safe bet that it was the furthest thing from their mind.  But, after being a part 
of their Chapter, like me, they felt they needed to give back for all they received from 
their GWRRA Chapter.  They stepped up and said yes they would serve. 
If I have said it many times and I will continue to say that the most fun I had as a 
Director in GWRRA was when I was a Chapter Director.  That is not to say I’m not 
having fun now, because if I weren’t having fun I would have stepped down a long time 
ago.  Any time someone takes on a leadership position in any organization, they take on 
certain responsibilities, some good, some not so good, and some just because.  The 
one thing they all share when they start is deciding the best direction for the Chapter.  I 
don’t know one person that has stepped up as the Chapter Director with the intent to 
destroy the Chapter, but I have seen Chapters fail in part because of the Chapter 
Director and in part because of the Members not supporting the new Chapter Director. 
We all need to remember why we joined GWRRA, and for the most part it was to have 
fun with other motorcyclists and maybe learn something along the way.   Sometimes we 
need to be a little more understanding and supportive of our volunteer leaders, like the 
new Chapter Director who is trying so hard to do the right thing for the Chapter, and not 
be so critical and negative.  Remember the old saying. “Walk a mile in my shoes.”  We 
are all humans and we are all going to make mistakes.  None of us are going to do the 
same task the same way, but we are all hoping for the best results that will help our 
Chapters prosper. 
So please remember that your Chapter Director was a member first, was a friend, and 
shared the same love each of us have, and that’s riding a motorcycle.  Each of us as 
GWRRA Members should be supportive and willing to help that Chapter Director 
succeed; because when they succeed the Chapter will succeed, and be willing to help 
them through the growing pains.  
(Continued on next page) 

I 
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 An old friend of mine says, “If you want to experience an awesome GWRRA 
Membership, participate, participate, and participate.”  That might mean stepping up to 
help with a hand, or your talent, or some time, or maybe some positive feedback or 
opinion. 

 
Where do you think our Chapter Directors come from?  I can tell you; it’s Members like 
you. 
Margaret Moore 
Chapter Director 

Rob Stufflebeam 
Assistant Chapter Director 

Let’s Go to the Drive-in! 
By Rob & Amanda Stufflebeam 
 
In the February 2017 issue of Wing World, there was a short article 
about a chapter event – namely a dinner ride (or evening ride?) to go 
see a movie – at a drive-in theater.   Chapters CO-L and Chapter Q in 
Colorado organized one at one of the few remaining drive-ins in 
Colorado – the Star Drive-in located in Montrose.  The article also showcased Chapter 
E-2 right here in Ohio – Amelia – where they have an annual event to the Starlite Drive-
in.  Both sites reserve spots for the bikes and trikes (and even cars) for an evening out 
with friends to see a great movie. 
 
Many of us grew up with a drive-in nearby, and can recall with fondness seeing movies 
there when we were younger.  When I was in high school in Logan, there were six 
within easy driving distance – two in Lancaster, one in Nelsonville, and one in Logan, 
with two more in Columbus.  Sadly, there’s just one left out of those – the Skyview out 
on Main St in Lancaster.  The drive-in is a fading treat – there are only 338 remaining in 
the United States. 
 
I’m a firm believer in the acquisition of ideas – just because someone else has one, 
doesn’t mean you can’t beg-borrow-outright steal it.  A great idea is a great idea yes?  
So I brought this up to our team, and even during a gathering – receiving some positive 
feedback.  Based upon that feedback, I reached out to the Skyview to pitch the idea to 
them – ask them if it would be feasible to reserve a few spots for us, and try to pre-
arrange a date to attend.  I received a response that very day – all they need to know is 
when we’d like to come and how many spots would we need. 
(Continued on next page) 
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So the only question that remains, is when we would like to go, and how many spots do 
I ask them to hold for us?  We can discuss and finalize plans here soon but I’m thinking 
somewhere in the mid-July to mid-August time-frame. 
 
Oh and if they’re able to make it, it won’t be just us – it’s possible we’ll make this an 
even larger event as I intend to reach out to other nearby Chapters to see if they’d like 
to attend with us. 
 
I’ve sent a message to Skyview to try and get 
their projected schedule for movies.  That may be 
a long-shot as I’ve no idea when they actually are 
able to book specific shows but it doesn’t hurt to 
ask. 
I will pass along their response as soon as I get it. 
 
What do you all think?  Let us know! 
 
Ride Safe!  Ride Often! 
Rob & Amanda Stufflebeam 
Chapter B-3 Assistant Chapter Director 

 
 

COUPLE OF THE YEAR 2017 
Robert and Pam Vogel 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



http://www.gwrraohb3.com 
 

June 2017 
 Page 7 
 

MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT PROGRAM 

  THE VIEW FROM BEHIND 
In most articles you read about motorcycles the focus is on the rider.  Rider safety, rider 
tips, new rider equipment, and a wide range of other subjects related directly to the rider 
are covered in endless detail. That's all well and good, but what about the other person on 
the bike?  You don't hear much about co-riders, do you?  Well, we're there on the bike too. 
What does a co-rider see?  If we look directly ahead, we get a magnificent view of the 
rider's helmet.  That's intriguing for about a second, and the unchanging scene gets old.  
We can learn a little left or right and see ahead over the rider's shoulder, which helps, but 
you can only hold that position for so long before your back starts complaining.  Instead, 
we spend a lot of time looking off to the sides of the road.  For us, that's where the GOLD 
is in the term of GOLDWING.  Off to the sides, we see wonderful views the rider doesn't 
have time to really enjoy, being busy driving.  We can see incredible views from hills and 
valleys; we can see deer and other animals that are gone in a flash.  We can see amazing 
sunsets, fog that blankets valleys below the roads, and the canopy of stars at night.  We 
can take time to marvel at distant rainbows that riders see in one second glimpses.  The 
view isn't so bad form back here!!! 
What else does a co-rider do beside see?  Yes, we sometimes nap (not me) or read a 
road map, but we also watch for cars that don't seem to think one lane is enough and 
wants part of ours.  We see other drivers start to cut us off or make a right turn through a 
stop sign or red light in front of us because we don't register on them as being there.  We 
see slow trucks pulling onto the highway and see abrupt turns our driver might be missing.  
We are more than just a road companion; we are a second pair of eyes that might save 
both our lives. 
We read the maps, we find gas and food, we take pictures as we go and help with the little 
chores every bike demands.  We are CO-RIDERS, and that's what we do, so the next time 
you read yet another article about the rider, take into account the ones who have  
THE VIEW FROM BEHIND........ 
A thank you goes out to Chapter NC-1 for a great article some years back......... 

PLEASE KEEP THE FOLLOWING IN YOUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS: 
Bill Ford:  Intensive testing for his bone marrow will be coming up soon.......... 
Ken Daft:  Still in pain from the aftermath of Shingles........ 
The family of Gladys Carter at the loss of Gladys......... 
Robert Vogel's: Father's health problems..... 
Ed Richards:  Health issues are getting better..... 
Kay Peter's: The passing of her Mother............ 
Should I have missed someone "PLEASE" LET ME KNOW............. 
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MOTORIST AWARENESS DIVISION 
Karen Ballou 

    
 

Let Us Diverge ….. 
 Ok, I am not going to talk about Motorist Awareness today.  Well, maybe a little 
later.  Instead I want to thank Indiana for showing us a great time on May 12-13 at their 
Spring Wing Warm-up Rally.  It was in Tipton, Indiana, a quick 2.5 hours away.  (Come on, 
we have driven that far for food and ice cream).  While we didn’t camp, the camping 
grounds were wonderful, spacious and clean.  The 4H building was perfect for opening 
ceremony, classes, the auctions and info tables, and even a band. 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

They had planned many rides, up to four each day, and managed to find most of the curvy 
roads in the county!  One ride was to a very large John Deere dealer and the Combine 
Café. The food was very good.  A campfire with S’mores and a Pie in the Face drawing 
rounded out a fun weekend.  By the way, Lloyd was not the only Director to get a whipped 
cream pie.  It was a blast! See pictures on ages 15 – 17. 
(Continued on next page)  

 

Pie in the face 
for Lloyd- 

Scary ! 

Have you 
every seen 
such BIG 
tractors? 

Campfire  

with S'mores 
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On that note, Buckeye Rally is June 15-17 at Richland County Fairgrounds, Mansfield, 
Ohio.  If you haven’t sent in your registration, please do as soon as you can.  Chapter F 
has been working with the District team to have a fantastic rally and no one should miss it.  
Gary and I are really looking forward to it. 
 Ok, to Motorist Awareness….I have heard through the grapevine that the separation 
of MAD from Rider Ed has occurred.  It must be true because the new patch and pin is 
available.  The whole of the program hasn’t reached Chapter MA coordinators yet, but I 
am looking forward to seeing what comes down. 
 

 
RIDER EDUCATION DIVISION 

Gary Ballou 

 
 

Rider Ed for June 2017 
 
First of all, I’d like to thank our able Assistant Educator, Amanda Stufflebeam, for taking 
care of the B3 Rider Ed newsletter article for last month. This year’s travel schedule for me 
and Karen is so busy that any such help is greatly appreciated. Amanda has agreed to 
“alternate” this monthly task with me for the foreseeable future. We are also glad to hear 
that Amanda’s recent health scare has ended well. 
Tom Eden told me that he completed a Trike Rider Course in May and I need for any other 
chapter members who take a rider course this year to let me know. This reminds me to 
verify that your updated information is posted correctly to the GWRRA National Rider Ed 
Database. 
Buckeye Rally is coming up June 15-17 at the Richland County Fairgrounds in Mansfield. 
You are all urged to attend. The schedule has been posted and it looks like FUN FUN 
FUN!  At 3:30pm on Friday, I will lead one of the new training modules entitled JUST ADD 
SPICE. It is a fast-paced stream of ideas that can be used to ADD SPICE (FUN) to any 
gathering.  Join us! 
At this writing I am disappointed to say that it looks like no-one else from B3 will be on the 
upcoming trip to the Atlantic Canadian provinces. Bill & Esther Ford were excited and 
planning to go until Bill’s health issues interceded earlier this year.  I put a lot of effort into 
planning this and only one other couple (from Chapter W in Marion) has firmly committed 
to go. We’ll have a review and some photos in an issue later this year. 
However, all of you are still encouraged to attend GWRRA’s International Rally 
(WingDing#39) August 29-September 2 in Grapevine Texas.   
(Continued on next page) 
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This 40th anniversary celebration of our Association promises to be a terrific party!  Karen 
and I are representing the Great Lakes Region D at the International Couple of the Year 
selection on Tuesday August 29. We will be nervous enough … and any familiar faces in 
the audience will be a blessing! 
In the meantime, do those T-CLOCS Safety Checks.. Remember your AGATT (All the 
Gear, All The Time), watch out for those Distracted Drivers, and Ride Safely! See you on 
the road. 
Gary & Karen Ballou 
Ohio Chapter B3 Rider Educator & Motorist Awareness Coordinator 
2015 Ohio District Rider Educator of the Year 
2015 Ohio Chapter B3 Couple of the Year 
2016 Ohio District Couple of the Year 
2016-17 Region D Couple of the Year 

 
Have fun, but be safe.  “Dress for the Slide, Not for the Ride” 

Wear your helmet every time you ride. 
 
Chapter statistics for the month 
Current First Aid/CPR – 22 
Current Road Captains – 17 
 
 
 

Levels Program 
Current in Level I – 14 
Current in Level II - 0     
Current in Level III - 5 
Current in Level IV -14 

 
Attendance at the May activities 
6 – 9:00 am, Chapter gathering, Obetz Community Center, 23 members, 1 guest 
Lunch at Nut Cracker, 63 E Broad ST. Pataskala, 14 members, 1 guest 
11 – 13 Indiana Spring Wing Warmup, Tipton County Fairgrounds, 2 members 
18 - 7:00 pm, Mid-Month get together, Obetz Community Center, 8 members, 1 guest 
20 – 6:00 am, Komen Race for the Cure, 2 members 
21 – 7:30 am, Visit to Chapter B, tour Ohio Reformatory in Mansfield, Ohio. Rain Cancelled 
27 – 9:00 am, Brown Bag lunch ride to Burr Oak State Park Meet at Frisch’s 
29 - 10:00 am, Meet at Frisch’s ride to Utica Ice Cream Festival at Velvet Ice Cream factory.  
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At the March Gathering Harry and Sandy Durbin received their GWRRA Life Member 
Patches from Chapter Director Margaret Moore. 
 

 
 
At the April gathering Ed Richards and Sue and Wendell Gundy received their GWRRA 
Life Member Patches from Chapter Director Margaret Moore.  
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NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Tom Eden 

If you have an article that you would like to have included here, send it 
to the Newsletter Editor, Tom Eden, at traveler1@columbus.rr.com. 
Articles could be about a ride you went on, an event you attended,   
something you purchased for your bike that you think is really great, or 
anything you feel would be of interest to your fellow members. We 
sincerely welcome contributions from our members. For Sale ads, by GWRRA Members 
only, are also welcome for submission. Deadline for submissions is the 20th of the month. 
 

 
Special Activities Coordinator 

Esther Ford 
 

Our next activity to volunteer and help the Village of Obetz will be at the 
Zucchini Festival in late August. 

 
 
 

                 
 
 

June 
Birthdays                                                   
8   Pam Vogel 

8   Gary Ballou 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Anniversaries 
 5     Bill & Esther Ford 

11   Jim & Alice Bontrager  

12   Ron & Esther Wadell 

19   Mike & Debra Plumb 

20   Mike & Mary Tussey 
 
 
 

Give Connie Ratliff, 740-503-7870, or Margaret Moore, 614-204-1806 a call if any get well or 
sympathy cards need to be sent. 
 
 
 

file:///C:/chapter%20B3%20newsletters/current%20newsleter/December%202014/traveler1@columbus.rr.com
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Up Coming Activities 
Greeter for June, Evelyn Delong  

For a complete ride schedule see the chapter web site http://www.gwrraohb3.com 

This is your chapter. The events scheduled are not just for the officers. One of the goals of 
GWRRA is FUN. It isn't as much fun without you there. The tentative schedule for 2017 has 
been planned, but there is space for more. There are some FUN and Exciting activities 
scheduled. Please be a part of your chapter. If you have ideas for rides/activities let Margaret 
Moore know, as there is plenty of space to add activities and destinations. 
 
June 2017 
3 – 9:00 am, Chapter gathering, Obetz Community Center,  
Ride to S. E. Section Picnic, Chapter F3 of Lancaster is host chapter 
8 – 12:30 pm, Ladies Lunch, Location to be determined 
10 – 9:00 am, meet at Frisch’s, Chapter ride to Ohio Veteran’s Park Clinton, Ohio, Park  
15 – 17 Buckeye Rally, Richland County Fair Grounds Mansfield, Ohio. Theme is 
Mayberry, RFD 
22 – 7:00 pm, Mid-Month get together, Obetz Community Center 
24 – 9:00 am, meet at Frisch’s, Lunch Ride to Farmer’s Daughter in Urbana 
24 – Gary Ballou’s Canadian Atlantic Provinces trip, Contact Gary for details 
25 – 11:00 am, meet at Frisch’s, visit to Chapter X in Nelsonville lunch at Millstone 
BBQ afterward 
 
July 2017 
1 – 12 Gary Ballou’s Canadian Atlantic Provinces trip continues 
1 - 9:00 am, Chapter gathering, Obetz Community Center, Lunch ride to Crosstown 
Creamery, Tarlton, Ohio 
4 – Independence Day Holiday 
8 - 9:00 am, meet at Frisch’s, Chapter ride to Mott’s Military Museum, 5075 S. 
Hamilton Road, Groveport, Ohio Lunch at Flyer’s Pizza, Groveport following tour. 
15 - 8:00 am, Pediatric Brain Tumor Ride for Kids, meet at Frisch’s, ride to Honda 
Marysville Motorsports, 630 Coleman’s Crossing Boulevard, Marysville, Ohio 
20 – 7:00 pm, Mid-Month get together, Obetz Community Center 
22 – 8:30 am, meet at Frisch’s, ride to visit Chapter N2, Frostie Drive Inn 424 
Washington Street, Sabina, Ohio. Lunch will follow at Young’s Dairy in Yellow Springs. 
25 – 6:00 pm, meet at Frisch’s, ride to Whitt’s Frozen Custard, 551 W. Coshocton, St. 
Johnstown, Ohio. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.gwrraohb3.com/
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Here is a link to the Ohio District web site where you will find a link to their latest newsletter.  

http://www.ohiogwrra.org 
 
Here is a link to the Region D web site where you will find a link to their latest newsletter: 

http://www.gwrra-regiond.org  
 

 SOUTHEAST SECTION CHAPTER MEETING PLACES AND TIMES  
Chapters Location When Meeting 

Time 

A3 

 

Marietta, Ohio gathers at Shoney’s Restaurant, 44 Acme St., Marietta, 
Ohio. Dinner at 6:00 p.m. gathering follows. 
Chapter web site https://ohioa3.shutterfly.com 

1
st
 Thursday 7:00 p.m. 

B-3 Obetz, Ohio gathers at Obetz Comm. Center, 1650 Obetz Avenue, 
Obetz, Ohio. Light refreshments at 8:30 a.m., gathering follows. 
Chapter web site http://www.gwrraohb3.com 

1st Saturday   

(except Sept. & 

Dec.) 

9:00 a.m. 

F-3   Lancaster, Ohio, gathers at Deb's Corner Cafe. Located on the corner 
of Broad St. and 6th. Ave. in Lancaster, Ohio Dinner at 6:00 p.m., 
gathering follows.  
Chapter web site http://www.ohf3.com 

3
rd

 Tuesday 7:00 p.m. 

O Newark, Ohio, gathers at Stacy’s Buffet, 833 S. 30th St., Heath, Ohio. 
Dinner at 6 p.m., gathering follows. 
http://www.ohiogwrra.org/chap/O/latest.pdf 

  

Q-2 Circleville, Ohio, gathers at Huffman Homestead, 6906 Old Tarlton 
Place, Circleville, Ohio.  
Chapter web site https://sites.google.com/site/gwrraq2/home 

2
nd

 Thursday 7:00 p.m. 

X Hocking Hills, Ohio gathers at Davidson Hall, Hocking College in 
Nelsonville, Ohio. 
 

Last Sunday  1:30 p.m. 

Y Our friends at Chapter Y in Mount Vernon gather at  Alison’s Finer 
Diner at 11587 Upper Gilchrist road in Mount Vernon  

3
rd

 Saturday 9:00 a.m. 

 
At the time this newsletter was published, the Region D Traveling Plaque was at Indiana 
Chapter IN-B, in New Albany, Indiana; and the Ohio District Traveling Plaque was at Ohio 
Chapter OH-F, Fairborn, Ohio. 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ohiogwrra.org/
http://www.gwrra-regiond.org/
https://ohioa3.shutterfly.com/
http://www.gwrraohb3.com/
http://www.ohf3.com/
https://sites.google.com/site/gwrraq2/home
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Pictures from the Indiana Rally courtesy of Karen Ballou. 
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Our own Region D Director Lloyd Glydewell
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Pictures from Race for the Cure
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Member items  for sale 
2008 Goldwing Trike and Dart trailer for sale 
Loaded, GPS, CB and lots of Chrome 
$24,000 or best offer 
Need more info call. If we don't answer please leave message. 
Wendell Gundy phone 740 468 9261 

 

 
 
 
To advertise in the B3 newsletter, contact Newsletter Editor, Tom Eden, at 
traveler1@columbus.rr.com  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:traveler1@columbus.rr.com
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Please Patronize Our Advertisers 
To advertise in the B3 newsletter, contact Newsletter Editor, Tom Eden, at 

traveler1@columbus.rr.com  
  

  
 

Recent expansion at Iron Pony has provided: a two level Honda showroom, a two level 
Triumph showroom, newly added brand Hyosung on a second level, an expanded Suzuki 
showroom on a second level, an expanded Kawasaki showroom on the first level, an 
expanded service department and a two level preowned bike showroom. 
Come visit our two story Honda sales area and view the 74” touchscreen Honda Shopping 
feature that lets people choose and see the specific unit they are interested in.  

614 370 5506 

mailto:traveler1@columbus.rr.com
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